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RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No. 7
Approved January 13, 2022
RESOLVED, that the Members of the City Council hereby extend

their Sincere Congratulations to the foliowing:

Andres C. Brito, in recognition of him receiving his Chiropractic Doctoral Degree.

Profesor Victor Soto, en reconocimiento de los miembros del consejo legislative de
la Ciuded extienden sus mejores deseos en esta memorable ocasion, deseandole un
futuro prometedor y buena venturado por su gran entrega y esfuerzo al deporte y al
servicio a la comunidad.

Alcalde de la junta Municipal de Pantoja Santo Domingo Oeste Fidel De Los
Santos, en reconocimiento de los miembros del consejo legislative de la Ciuded
extienden sus mejores deseos en esta memorable ocasion, deseandole un futuro
prometedor y buena venturado por su gran entrega y esfuerzo al deporte y al
servicio a la comunidad.

Director de Ajuste de Estatus de la BPA Lic. Robert Rosario, en reconocimiento de
los miembros del consejo legislative de la Ciuded extienden sus mejores deseos en
esta memorable ocasion, deseandole un futuro prometedor y buena venturado por
su gran entrega y esfuerzo al deporte v al servicio a la comunidad.

Directora de Organizacion de FENACO y de la BPA Eriseida Estevez, en
reconocimiento de los miembros del consejo legislative de la Ciuded extienden sus
mejores deseos en esta memorable ocasion, deseandole un futuro prometedor y
buena venturado por su gran entrega y esfuerzo al deporte y al servicio a la
comunidad.

The Honorable Sabina Matos, in recognition of her dedicated service to the
residents of Wiggin Village and the City of Providence.

Anthony Sauro, in recognition of his long-time support of the community at
Wiggin Village and his service as a member of the Board of Trustees.

Eugenio Fernandez Jr., in recognition of his work providing health care
information and health services to the community of Wiggin Village and other
areas of the state throughout the Covid-19 crisis.

Marcillia Huguley, in recognition of her dedicated service to the residents of
Wiggin Village.

Markeata West, in recognition of her support and tireless commitment to the
Wiggin Village Community.



Chase Bank, in recognition of the celebration of their grand opening at 280 Valley
St, Providence RI 02909. Welcome to the neighborhood.

Rockwell Amusements, in recognition of their continued support of the Christmas
at Joslin event.

State Towing, in recognition of their continued support of the Christmas at Joslin
event.

Dottie McCaffrey, in recognition of her continued support of the Christmas at
Joslin event.

Danny’s Appliance, in recognition of their continued support of the Christmas at
Joslin event.

Movement Mortgage, in recognition of their continued support of the Christmas at
Joslin event.

Special Signal Fire Association, in recognition of their continued support of the
Christmas at Joslin event.

Community Angels, in celebration of their Annual Holiday and Award Ceremony
honoring Volunteers and Sponsors.

Mr. Merrill R. Thomas, CEQ & President of Providence Community Health
Centers, in recognition of being the keynote speaker at the 2021 Oasis International
African Center of Rhode Island Annual Gala.

Monsurat Ottun, in recognition of his being the recipient of the 2021 Qasis
International African Center of RI’s Young Professional Award in recognition and
praise of your path to changing the course of our collective community through
inclusion and equity with emphasis on youth leadership development.

Danlette F. Johnson Notris, in recognition of being the recipient of the 2021 Oasis
International African Center of RI’s President Circle Award, in appreciation for
reaching out and empowering the lives of all African immigrants in our
community.

Kyle L. Bennett, in recognition of being the recipient of the 2021 Oasis
International African Center of RI’s Community Public Service Award for his
untiring work in public service defining challenges in our African Immigrant
Community.

Beverly J. Wiley, in recognition of being the recipient of the 2021 Oasis
International African Center of RI’s Community Diversity Service Award for her
service and commitment of Diversity and Equity efforts in community
organizations in Rhode Island.

Pastor Christopher O. Abhulime, in recognition of being the recipient of the 2021
Oasis International African Center of RI’s Community Leadership Service Award

for his service and leadership in the African Immigrant Community in Rhode
Island.



Dr. Ruth Dapaah-Afriyie, in recognition of being the recipient of the 2021 Oasis
International African Center of RI’s Professional Achievement Award in
recognition and sincere appreciation for her service and dedication in the Oasis
International African Center of Rhode Island communities.

Olney Street Baptist Church, in recognition of their 120" Anniversary of the
founding of Olney Street Baptist Church on December 19,1901 and to the founding
members: Mark Morris, Armstead Lewis, Wesley Watson, Benjamin Mabray, John
Walker, Frank White and Frank Bowen, thank you for their commitment to
spiritual growth, stewardship, ministry and community in Mount Hope and the
City of Providence.

Pablo Fernandez, in recognition of his Bolivian culture.

Fire Captain Jack Devlin, Engine 9, Group “D”, in recognition of his retirement
after 29 years of dedicated service to the Providence Fire Department and the City
of Providence.

Fire Lieutenant Eric Fallon, Ladder Company 6, Group “D”, in recognition of his
retirement after 31 years of dedicated service to the Providence Fire Department
and the City of Providence.

Providence Fire Dispatcher Lieutenant Scott Derry, in recognition of his retirement
after 31 years of dedicated service to the Providence Fire Department and the City
of Providence.

Providence Fire Investigator Troy Ashe, Car 56, in recognition of his retirement
after 30 years of dedicated service to the Providence Fire Department and the City
of Providence.

Providence Fire Lieutenant Patrick O’Conner, Engine 14, Group “B”, in
recognition of his retirement after 20 years of dedicated service to the Providence
Fire Department and the City of Providence.

Fire Captain Dennis Tucker, Engine 5, Group “A”, in recognition of his retirement
after 28 years of dedicated service to the Providence Fire Department and the City
of Providence.

Bob Cain, in recognition of his retirement after 34 years at the Department of
Public Works — Highway Department.

Dan Mitrovic, Artist, in recognition of his outstanding Artistry in creating the
Providence City Council Seal for the Council Chamber.
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